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June 30, 2025  

 
  
Dear Senator, 
  

Overnight, we saw an agreement between Senators Blackburn (R-TN) and Cruz (R-TX) on a 
new version of the AI moratorium provision. On behalf of the over 40,000 workers the ILWU 
represents, I want to reiterate our strong opposition to the new AI moratorium provision, 
which would still block every state from enacting laws to protect workers from unregulated AI and 
automation.   

 
This dangerous federal overreach would silence state and local voices at a time when AI is 

rapidly disrupting jobs not only in ports, but in warehouses, hospitals, hotels, music industry, and 
public services across the country.  

 
We urge you to work with your colleagues to strike this provision altogether from the 

reconciliation bill and stand up for state rights and working people. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Robert Olvera Jr. 
International President 
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